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                                     ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH

                                    SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES
	To:
	Mark Chan, Planning Officer, Development Management, 5 Pancras Square N1C

	From:
	Name of Officer (Environmental Health Officer)

	Date:
	06 April 2020

	Re:
	56 Theobald's Road London WC1X 8SF

	Proposal:
	Replacement of an air-conditioning unit in the front elevation (Retrospective).  

	Reference:
	Planning application ref. 

	Key Points:
	The proposals are unacceptable  in environmental health terms


ENVIRONEMTAL HEALTH OBERVATIONS
56 Theobalds Road is an existing commercial premise, currently used as a barbershop. Theobalds Road, which is a busy, two way road carrying traffic around central London. Theobalds Road consists of mostly ground floor commercial properties, with some residential located on upper floors. 
The condenser unit is located to the side of the barbershop, on Great James Street,  which  is  a  one-way  road  lined  with commercial  and  residential  properties. 

Great James Street is the location of the nearest noise sensitive receptor in the adjoining property on the first floor. It is approximately 3m from the condenser unit.
The make and model of the equipment has not been stated within the report but a sound power level of 52.5dB has been used for assessment purposes.
The acoustic assessment has not taken into account current Camden criteria but has taken into account national planning policy in which our criteria is based.
An environmental  noise  assessment  has been carried out at  the  above  site  with background  and residual noise  levels  measured  externally  over for 30  minutes and a 10-minute measurement  of  the operational noise  of  the  unit. The measurements were carried out during a typical weekday.

Unfortunately the minimum assessment period for plant to obtain a representative L90 should be 24hrs. If the unit is to operate during daytime hours these times are considered between 07:00 to 23:00.  The assessment period of 30 minutes and 10 minutes are not sufficient to give a suitable reflection of the current noise environment.  

The calculated noise level of -13dB below background would be sufficient to meet current noise criteria but the background level being used cannot be relied upon as being correct due to the  assessment procedure that was carried out and therefore the submitted assessment and proposal in unacceptable in environmental health terms.
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